
 

 

July 8, 2020 

 
State of New York  
Department of Public Service  
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, New York 12223-1350 

Attn: Hon. Michelle L. Phillips    
Secretary 

 
Reference:  Case 20-M-0029 - In the Matter of the 2019 Amendment to the Public 

Service Law, Section 66-p, Relating to Billing Information for 
Residential Rental Premises 

Dear  Secretary Phillips: 

In accordance with the requirements of the Public Service Commission, The Village 
of Freeport hereby submits revised tariff leaf for P.S.C. No. 9, containing language 
related to prospective residential tenant or lessee request for electric billing history: 

First Revised Leaf No. 8 

The Public Service Law ("PSL") was amended, effective April 18, 2020, to include 
provisions to allow the prospective residential tenant or lessee to request electric billing 
history and for the utility to provide such history within ten days. The Commission issued a 
notice on January 22, 2020 for gas and electric utilities to review their tariffs to ensure 
compliance with amended PSL § 66-p. accordingly, the Village is proposing to amend its 
tariff to include provisions governing the terms of its residential service to allow for 
prospective tenants or lessees to request billing history going back for a maximum of two 
years. 

The Village respectfully requests a waiver of the newspaper publication 
requirements of PSL § 66(12) (b) as the proposed tariff changes are clarifying in nature 
and do not affect customer rates or charges, and the provisions of the amended statute are 
already in effect. 

Accordingly, we respectfully request that the  Commission  approve  the  requested 
tariff change and that such change is made effective November 1, 2020. 

 
First in Value First in Service 

Village of Freeport 
46 North Ocean Avenue, Freeport, New York 11520 

Tel: 516-377-2220 Fax:  516-377-2359 www.freeportelectric.com 

Received: 07/08/2020



 

 

 
 

Should you have any questions or need additional information, please contact the 
undersigned or Julian Herrera at 516-377-2803 or jherrera@freeportelectric.com. 

 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
 
 

Al Livingston 
Superintendent of Electric Utilities 
alivingston@freeportelectric.com 

 
 

Enclosure 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

First in Value First in Service 
Village of Freeport 

46 North Ocean Avenue, Freeport, New York 11520 
Tel: 516-377-2220 Fax: 516-377-2359 www.freeportelectric.com 

Received: 07/08/2020


